
Legal Notice 
Town of Branford 

Sanitary Sewer Users 
 

SPECIAL NOTE: Due to the changes in notice requirements allowed pursuant to Governor 
Lamont’s Executive Orders 7B and 7I, all public notices, including, but not limited to 
public hearing notices and notices of decision will now be posted in the Water Pollution 
Control Authority Agendas 2020 section under the Agendas & Minutes heading on the 
home page of the Town Website. Until the relevant provisions of Executive Order 7B and 
7I are rescinded, the on-line posting of these notices shall replace publication of such 
notices in a local circulating newspaper and posting of such notices in the Town Clerk’s 
office.  
 
Notice is hereby given to the owners of property that use the sanitary sewer system of the 
Town of Branford that the Sewer Use Fee for fiscal year 2020-2021 has been set by the 
Branford Water Pollution Control Authority at a Public Hearing held on Tuesday,  
June 9, 2020.  The fee is $130 per equivalent dwelling unit (EDU).  This will result in a 
single family dwelling unit being charged $130 per year with an assumed estimated 
average daily discharge of 250 gallons per day.  The number of equivalent dwelling units 
for non-residential properties is calculated based on the size of their facility and the type 
of use as identified on the assessor’s field card. 
 
Bills will be sent out in August.  Payment is due September 1, 2020. Sewer use fees 
will be considered delinquent after October 1, 2020 and will be subject to interest at 
the rate of 18% per year in accordance with the provisions of C.G.S. Sec. 12-146. 
 
Sewer use fee payments should be made out to the Branford Water Pollution Control 
Authority (WPCA) and may be mailed to: 
 
   Collector of Taxes 
   P.O. Box 136 
   Branford, CT  06405 
 
Payments may also be dropped into a lock box between the hours of 8:30 AM and 4:30 
PM Monday through Friday in the vestibule of Town Hall. 
 
Any person aggrieved by any charge for the use of the sewerage system may make 
written appeal to the WPCA, P.O. Box 150, Branford, CT, 06405, or emailed to 
engineering@branford-ct.gov within twenty-one days after June 9, 2020, which is the 
date such notice has been posted to the Town website, in accordance with Executive 
Orders. 
 
Water Pollution Control Authority 
Town of Branford 
 


